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PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Meeting held 11th December 2014 in the Memorial Centre, Whiteparish.
Best Kept Village
The Chairman welcomed Peter Claydon, representative of the CPRE, who   presented the certificates and £100.00 cheque won by Whiteparish in the Best Kept Village 2014 competition. Whiteparish was first in the large village category of the South Wiltshire round and second in the County.   He stated that the competition is run partly to raise awareness of CPRE and its campaign to protect and enhance our countryside for the benefit of everyone.   This year it was sponsored by Hills Group. Peter Claydon handed out leaflets, encouraging individuals to join CPRE, the Parish Council is already a member. 
Anyone interested in joining can contact Peter Claydon: rosandpeterclaydon@btinternet.com.

The Parish Council commends residents for taking great pride in Whiteparish.

Co-option

Dr Andy Eynon was co-opted onto Whiteparish Parish Council.  

Parish Precept
It was agreed to set the precept for 2015/2016 with the intention that there is no change for the Band D rate.  
Speed Indication Display Signs  

Wiltshire Council are withdrawing funding for the deployment of SIDs. The Parish Council agreed that they would be prepared to contribute towards its retention contingent on other Parish Councils considerations.
Overhanging Vegetation
Householders and landowners are reminded that it is their responsibility to ensure that roads and pavements are kept clear.  The Parish Council has received concerns from villagers regarding vegetation obstructing public rights of passageway along both pavements and roads in the village.
Changes to bus services X7 (Salisbury – Southampton), 34 (Salisbury – Romsey) and 37 (Salisbury – West Dean – Lockerley)
The Parish Council has been notified that there will be changes to the aforementioned buses due to funding cuts by both Hampshire and Wiltshire Councils. The new timetable will come into effect on 4 January 2015 to coincide with other changes to Hampshire services. The Head of Service Passenger Transport at Wiltshire Council can be contacted at ian.white@wiltshire.gov.uk.

Adopting the Telephone Kiosk
No members of the public came forward to the Parish Council with comments regarding retention of the telephone kiosk.  The Parish Council agreed to decline the adoption of the telephone kiosk. 

Nomination of three people to become Trustees of Whiteparish Memorial Trust.

The Parish Council can nominate up to three people to become trustees of Whiteparish Memorial Trust.  The following people were nominated: Linda Palmer, Mike Hayday and Richard Burr.

Next Meeting

The next Meeting will be on Tuesday, 20th January 2015 at 7.30pm.    Villagers are invited to attend the meetings.  Please inform the clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.

Prepared by

Maria Pennington,

Clerk to Whiteparish Parish Council

maria.pennington456@btinternet.com


Tel. 01722 711858
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